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From the desk of the President..... 

Hello to everyone and Happy New Year. Hope your holidays were joyous. 2018 
looks to be full of opportunities for fossil hunters. Glad that a lot of members...  
new and old... came to the party/auction. Dave Dunaway with the assistance of  
Ed Metrin, will be putting together the items for the next auction. If you have 
something you would like to donate for the auction (yes, you earn fossil bucks  
for donating), bring it to a meeting or contact Dave or Ed. 
 
Our own "party animal", Salvatore Sansone, will be handling the outreach for 
the March 3rd Science Night Live at OSC. He could use some help with the crowd, 
so if you are a Night Owl, volunteer for the event. It's fun to talk to the guests and 
introduce them to the strange world of people who love rocks. 
 
FLMNH's dig at Montbrook has new dates available for the winter/spring season. 
Check out their website for details. The training is free and you get to rub elbows 
with the professionals and ask them questions. 
 
Brevard Zoo has the new Dino exhibit going for a few more months, starring Dr. 
Dino (aka Chris DeLorey) and the Dancing Dinos". We can get a discount if we  
can get enough interested members. If you want to go, contact Bonnie or me. 
 
Peace River is low enough for digging. I've seen a lot of fossil eye-candy on the 
Florida Fossil Hunters Facebook page. Steve Sharpe goes all the time. He laughs 
at cold water and would drive there on 3 tires if he had to. If you want to go with 
him, give him a holler. He'd like to line up a club trip. 
 
Got some speakers lined up, a trip to Skeletons-Animals Unveiled" in the works, 
and there is always Vulcan Mine trips and Yankeetown to visit. Check your 
newsletter and come to the meetings. 
 
In closing... can't forget our friends at FLMNH. Bonnie & I took a load of crap 
(coprolites) up there for the educational dept. Later this year, there will be a  
visiting Permian exhibit... can't wait for that one! A fossil hunter would be smart to 
look to the Museum for help, for an inspirational day trip, or to be part of their story 
by volunteering. 
 
Bonnie & I wish a prosperous new year to all. 
 
Russell Brown 
President  

January 2018 

Join Our Facebook group, Search: 
Florida Fossil Hunters  

It's Time 
to Renew  
for 2017 
Still only $17 a year.  
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Piece on the Peace  
This is what we have been waiting for 
since June when the rains flooded the 
river. Yes, it's cold (wet suits are handy), 
but the fossils will have been uncovered 
and washed downstream. Go and have 
your day in the sun hunting for fossils. 

. 

Fragments 
Dinos in February  
Chris DeLorey at the Brevard Zoo is planning a special 
event with the Dinosaur exhibit on the weekend of Feb 
17 - 19.  Check the Feb newsletter for more info. 
Time to Renew 
We hope that the Florida Fossil Hunters is part of your 
adventures for 2018. Please fill out the renewal 
application on the website or on page 6 and get it to us 
with (yes, still only $17 per household) check. Mailing 
address: P.O. Box 540404, Orlando, FL 32854-0404. 
Joshua Slattery will be our speaker for the January 
20th meeting. This is how he describes his journey 
to where he is now. 
I was born and raised in Cheyenne, Wyoming and 
received a BS in Geology and a minor in Zoology from 
the University of Wyoming. I became interested 
in  geology and paleontology during high school when I 
began to actively collect fossils from the stratigraphic 
sections in southeastern Wyoming and northern 
Colorado. During my time in college, I developed a 
passion for investigating the  stratigraphy, biological 
diversity, and paleobiology of Upper Cretaceous 
macroinvertebrate faunas in North America. After 
graduating from college, I spent one year working for 
Uinta Paleontological Associates, Inc. of Vernal, Utah, 
as a geologists monitoring sites (e.g., gas and 
petroleum pipelines, coal mines) in Wyoming and 
Colorado for paleontological resources endangered by 
development. I am currently a Ph.D. student at the 
University of South Florida working on an NSF-funded 
project that is examining the influence icehouse and 
greenhouse climatic modes have on evolutionary 
tempo of ammonites and bivalves in contrasting 
depositional settings (e.g., foreland 
basin vs. passive margin). In addition 
to this research, I am also interested in 
paleoecology, stratigraphic paleobiolo-
gy, sequence stratigraphy, ammonites, 
inoceramid bivalves,  the Creta-
ceous  Western Interior Seaway and 
Gulf of Mexico, and shell-bed 
taphonomy.  In addition to my interest, 
I have also partaken in geological and 
paleontological field work in Wyoming, 
Colorado, Utah, Montana, South 
Dakota, Nebraska, New Mexico, 
Minnesota, Kansas, Texas, Alabama, 
Mississippi, Tennessee,  Florida, 

Saturday, Jan 20th at 2-3 pm. 
For almost 350 million years a wide variety 
of creatures known as ammonites lived out their 
lives in the prehistoric oceans. Join us and learn 
about their complex history and the story of a 
survivor. 
 
Kids' Fossil Blast is an informal, hands-on 
experience with real fossils, casts, etc. aimed at 
kids ages 5 to 14. We meet from 2 pm to 3 
pm before our regular meetings. 
 

Brevard Zoo,   
Dinosaurs Are Back! 
November 18 – April 30 
Dinosaurs are returning to the Space Coast for the 
first time in five years! Meet 16 advanced 
animatronic creatures modeled after the latest 
paleontological findings, uncover a giant  
Tyrannosaurus skeleton and watch volunteers 
prepare real fossils in the Dinosaur Discovery 
Center.   Not included with Zoo admission. 
For more info go to brevardzoo.org  
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The Montbrook Site is very productive 
and almost all volunteers will find 
some fossil specimens on their first 
day. The most commonly found fossils 
are bones from the shell of freshwater 
turtles and vertebrae, spines, scales, 
and skull bones of fish, including gar, 
catfish, snook, and drum. Fossils of 
alligator, birds, and mammals are also 
found, but less frequently.  
Volunteers must be at least 15 years 
old. Volunteers from age 15 to 17 will 
be accepted, but must be accompa-
nied by an adult sibling (18+ years 
old), or a parent or guardian. 
Volunteers must be physically fit 
enough to work outdoors for several 
hours and be able to walk up and 
down irregular slopes. Be aware that 
the site is in direct sunlight and sandy. 
We will have a porta-potty at the site. 
Volunteers can work just a single day, 
a few days, or a regular schedule one 
or more times a week.  There is no 
limit to the number of times a volunteer 
can work at the site. 
Volunteers are more than welcome to 
drive themselves or carpool to meet us 
at the fossil site. We can sometimes 
drive about 5 volunteers in the museum 
van but we need to plan this in advance. 
WORK SCHEDULE 
Field work typically begins at 10:00 
AM and continues through the day 
until about 4:30 PM.  Plan your arrival 
time so that you will not get there 
much earlier than 10:00 AM. You can 
begin work anytime of the day 
between 10 AM and 1:30 PM.  You will 
be expected to work for at least 3 hrs 
(not counting if you break for lunch). 
RAINOUTS 
We will contact you via email in the 
event of a “rainout” and to schedule a 
make-up day. This decision will normally 

be made the day before. If you do not 
receive an email from us, assume that 
we will be digging at the site, even if rain 
is forecasted for that day. If it begins to 
rain heavily while we are digging, we 
may have to stop for the day. 
WHAT TO BRING AND WEAR 
The museum will provide all necessary 
digging tools, field equipment, and 
supplies for collecting fossils. Volun-
teers should bring their own water, hats, 
gloves, sunscreen, cushions or towels 
to sit/kneel on, any special medication 
items, and food.  Wear comfortable 
clothing that corresponds to the weather 
forecast.  Wear shoes instead of 
sandals or flip-flops. Cameras of all 
types are welcome at the site. 
Volunteer In the Field 
To volunteer for the Fall 2017 
excavation, see top of article.  If you 
have any questions about volunteering 
at the site, please email Rachel 
Narducci: rnarducci@flmnh.ufl.edu. 
Volunteer In the Collection 
If you are interested in preparing 
specimens out of plaster jackets, 
screen washing, gluing bone frag-
ments back together, or helping with 
the cataloging process. You can 
volunteer to work with the fossils back 
at the lab. Because of the time 
invested in training volunteers, we 
can only accept those who can 
work at least 3 hrs/week, for a min 
of 6 weeks . Volunteers must be at  
least 18 yrs old (or full-time UF 
student). Normal work hours for 
volunteers are between 8:30am and 
5pm, Monday - Friday. To volunteer 
in the collection, please  
contact the FLMNH vertebrate 
paleontology collections  
manager, Richard Hulbert 
rhulbert@flmnh.ufl.edu or call  
352-273-1821. 

Montbrook Fossil Dig  
Get Involved 

Florida Museum of  
Natural History's  

first exhibit of 2018 is 
all about poop!  

Yes, we mean it.  
There’s so much to 
learn about animals 
and our environment 
when you get right 

down to it! 
Jan. 27-May 6, 2018 
Poop is a scientific puzzle that 
provides important biological 
evidence about animals and 

how they live. Animals use poop 
to build homes, hide from ene-
mies, attract mates, send mes-
sages and cool off – some even 
eat it. Discover the science be-

hind scat by examining fecal 
samples to reveal clues about 

wildlife. Visitors can listen to an 
animal’s digestive system, view 

3-D models, touch a termite 
mound replica and compete in 
dung beetle races in this infor-

mational and interactive exhibit. 
Find out how scientists, farmers 

and power companies utilize 
pounds of droppings for investi-

gative research. 
The Scoop on Poop was creat-
ed by Peeling Productions at 
Clyde Peeling’s Reptiland. 

Venue 
Florida Museum of  

Natural History 
3215 Hull Road  

Gainesville, FL 32611 
Phone: 352-846-2000 

Website:  
http://www.floridamuseum. 

ufl.edu/visit/ 

Tentative digging schedule for Winter/Spring 2018 .  
Digging 5 days/week | Thursdays - Mondays | Beginning Jan. 19th  
www.floridamuseum.ufl.edu/museum-voices/montbrook/get-involved/ 
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Vulcan Mine Field Trip near Brooksville 

Call or email Bonnie to volunteer  
bonnierussell62@gmail.com | 352-429-1058  

Saturdays 
If you did not sign up at the meeting, please call or email: 

Jan 13th Trip Leader: Nicole Ledoux,  
email: nbarr2@aol.com   cell ph: 508-574-2410 

Feb 10th Trip Leader: Steve Chambers 
email stchamb1@outlook.com   Cell ph 321-806-0763 

This is one of the few places where kids are allowed 
in to fossil hunt. Be sure to stay with them since there 
are steep cliffs, sharp rocks, and small sinkholes. 
Meet on the driveway loop near the entrance to the 
Mine by 8:30 am to sign releases before we are 
escorted into the mine around 9 am.  We get to drive 
our vehicles in so you can have your coolers, snacks, 
and equipment handy while 
you hunt. They usually allow 
us to dig until noon and some-
times people can stay till 2 pm. 

ALL PARTICIPANTS 
MUST  
MUST BE ESCORTED 
INTO AND OUT OF THE 
MINE. NO EXCEPTIONS. 
IF YOU ARE LATE,  
YOU DO NOT GET IN.  
THERE ARE  
NO RESTROOM  
FACILITIES AT  
VULCAN MINE,  
other than the boulders  
and the hills. 

Directions: The trip will take approximately 2 hours 
from Orlando to Vulcan Mine. Be sure to allow for 
extra time to stop at a restroom before you get 
there. 
From Orlando take Hwy. 50 west (or the 408 west to 
the FL Turnpike, take exit 272 and then continue 
west on Hwy. 50) to Brooksville. Follow 50A/98 
North through Brooksville and turn right on Ponce 
De Leon Blvd. (Hwy 98 North).  Go approximately 
10 miles. Vulcan/Cemex will be on your left. The 
address is 16313 Ponce De Leon Blvd, Brooksville, 
for those of you who want to download a map. 

If you follow the truck route for Hwy. 50, you have to 
turn right onto 41, and then take the fork to the left to 
hook up with Ponce De Leon Blvd/98. There are 
several fast food places on 41 where you can take 
advantage of the bathroom facilities. Be sure NOT to 
keep following 41 north. You want to take 98 north 
from Brooksville. 

This is mostly surface collecting 
with occasionally a little digging to 
pry out a specimen. Bring a small 
trowel or screwdriver or rock 
hammer, and a bucket to put your 
fossils and rocks into. You may 
want to bring small containers and 
tissue for fragile fossils. 

Wear a hat, sturdy shoes, long 
pants (some of the rocks are 
sharp), and sunscreen. Bring lots 
of water and/or drinks and some 
snacks or lunch to eat. 

We find mostly echinoids and 
sometimes sea urchins, pieces of 
bone, or other fossils are found. 
We also find chert rocks. This is the 
material that the Indians used to 
make their arrowheads and tools.  

VULCAN MINE Field Trip 

ID Sheet above is available on  
the field trip and website. 

floridafossilhunters.com/Field_Trips.htm 
TRIPS 
JAN & FEB 

You MUST be a member of the 
club for insurance purposes 

to participate in this field trip. 

FIELD TRIP LEADERS 



is a fun and educational group whose goal is to further our 
understanding of the prehistory of Florida. We encourage 
family participation and welcome explorers of all ages. 
Membership is $17 per year. Other household members 
may be included at no charge. 
Meetings are usually held on the third Saturday of the 
month but may vary with club activities. Check the  
website for the date and location of the next meeting or 
call one of the officers. 

 
 

Names: ________________________________________ 

Associate Members: ______________________________ 

_______________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________ 

Address: ________________________________________ 

City: ____________________________________________ 

State: _____ Zip: ___________ Phone: ________________ 

e-mail: __________________________________________ 

____ New ____ Renewal 

Please list any interests, experience, talents or just plain 
enthusiasm, which you would like to offer to the club: 

_____________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________ 

Membership is $17 per year. Our membership year runs from 
January to December. All renewals are done in December 
and January. 

Please make your checks payable to: 
Florida Fossil Hunters 
Post Office Box 540404 
Orlando, Florida 32854-0404 

Associate members are people in the same household,  

included at no extra charge, 2 adult votes per household. 

____________ 
Articles must be submitted by the first of the month to be  
included in that month’s newsletter. These can be mailed to 
the above Post Office Box or e-mailed to: bonnierussell62 
@gmail.com . Articles can be sent as text  
in the e-mail or in Microsoft Word files (.doc or .docx). 

Please note in subject of email ‘FFH’. 
____________ 

Officers:     

President Russell Brown (352) 429-1058 

Vice President Steve Sharpe (352) 552-2296 

Secretary Bonnie Cronin  (352) 429-1058 

Treasurer Sara Morey (619) 302-4863 

Chairs:     

Education Bonnie Cronin  (352) 429-1058 

Field Trips OPEN  

Fossil Fair Valerie First (407) 699-9274 

Fossil Auctions Dave Dunaway (407) 786-8844 

Fossil Bucks Dave Dunaway (407) 786-8844 

Fossil Lotto Ed Metrin (407) 321-7462 

Membership Bonnie Cronin (352) 429-1058 

Newsletter Bonnie Cronin (352) 429-1058 

  Elise Cronin-Hurley (407) 929-6297 

Photography John Heinsen (407) 291-7672 

Webmaster Elise Cronin-Hurley (407) 929-6297 

  elise@liseydreams.com 

Board of Directors:  
 Ed Metrin (407) 321-7462 
 Dave Cass (407) 409-9095 
 Marge Fantozi  
 Marcia Wright  
 Cindy Lockner   
 Dave Dunaway  
 Salvatore Sansone   

Facebook   Paul Hardin   
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Post Office Box 540404 
Orlando, Florida 32854-0404 

Articles and comments should be sent to: bonnierussell62@gmail.com 

 

November 18th to April 30th 
Dinosaurs Are Back! 

Brevard Zoo 
Saturday, January 13th 
Vulcan Mine Field Trip 
Leader: Nicole Ledoux 

Saturday, January 20th 
2 pm Kids' Fossil Blast 

3 pm Meeting 
January 20-21 

Tomoka Gem, Mineral & Fossil Show 
Volusia Co. Fairgrounds 

Jan. 27th - May 6th 
FMNH - Scoop on Poop exhibit 

Saturday, February 10th 
Vulcan Mine Field Trip,  

Leader: Steve Chambers 
Saturday, February 17th 

Lee Co. Fossil Festival, 9am - 5pm 
Fort Myers 

Saturday, February 17th 
3 pm - Meeting  

(or field trip) 

Be Green 
Email Bonnie at bonnierussell62@gmail.com 
to receive the newsletter via email. Se
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Join Our Facebook group, Search: 
Florida Fossil Hunters  

 


